
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Principal’s Message: 
Dear Holy Eucharist Community, 
 

Yesterday we celebrated “Book Week” with a dress up day. This was an opportunity for our children, 
parents and staff to show how creative they can be. It was wonderful to see that so many people put so 
much effort into celebrating the day and more importantly, recognising that reading is an essential part of 
learning. 
 

Last Monday, our school was honoured with a visit from our local Member of Parliament, Ms Natalie 
Suleyman. Natalie spoke with the Year 6 students and staff about her roles and responsibilities as a 
Member of Parliament, sparking the interest of the entire group. The students were inspired to ask many 
questions which she kindly answered. Ms Conte and I were afforded some time with Natalie to discuss 
the future building plans at our school. Natalie was a major support to Holy Eucharist School in applying 
for and successfully obtaining a government grant for the building project. Natalie also asked about ways 
in which she could offer further support to our school and we discussed our need for a school crossing 
on Chedgey Drive. Natalie assured us that she would look into this for us. 
 

September 4th, begins National Child Protection Week 2022. Since the implementation of the new 
Ministerial Order 1359 and the 11 New Child Safe Standards, all Victorian schools have undertaken much 
work in this space. Holy Eucharist School continues to reflect, review and improve on our child safety 
strategies. Wellbeing and child safety is everyone’s responsibility. As always, we welcome your 
comments and would be happy to discuss any ideas or concerns you may have regarding the matter of 
student safety. 
 

Finally, if you have a child who attends kinder this year and will be going to school in 
2022, you will need to enrol them at the office as soon as possible.   At the moment, 
it looks as though we will have 3 Prep classes next year. If you know of family friends 
who are also seeking a placement for their child, could you please let them know to 
contact the school office on 8312 0900. 
 

God Bless,  
 
 
Mr Michael Bonnici 
Principal 

principal@hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au 

 

 

A Blessing Prayer for Father’s Day (By Greg Sunter) 
 

God of Kindness and Compassion, 
we are your children and you are Father to us all. 
We give honour and thanks to those who reflect your fatherly example: 
those who are dads and grandads; step-dads, foster dads,         
godfathers and fathers-in-law; 
those who are coaches, leaders and mentors; 
and those who are elders and wisdom-men of our communities. 
We look to these men for strength of body and strength of character. 
We look to them to pass on skills and pass on stories. 
We look to them to protect and provide. 
We look to them for care and compassion. 
We look to them to be co-creators and stewards of the world. 
For all those who embrace their role as father, we give thanks. 

For those who struggle with being fathers, give them strength. 
For those who are distanced from their children, give them comfort. 
For those who have passed from this world, give them peace. 
Bless these men that we call father. 
Bless them in their strength and in their weakness. 
Bless them in their joy and in their sorrow. 
Bless them in their work and in their play. 
And bless them, Father, for being fathers. 
We make this prayer through the one who taught us to call you Our Father: Your Son, Our Lord, Jesus Christ. 
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SCHOOL REVIEW  
Last Friday we had a School Closure Day to prepare staff for our School Review.  In Victoria, schools are reviewed to make sure 
they are meeting the minimum standards and other requirements for registration.  The review is a requirement by the Victorian 
Registration and Qualifications Authority (VRQA). Catholic schools in the Archdiocese of Melbourne take part in the 
review process every 4 years. The School Review is used to support deep learning and ongoing monitoring of 
improvement throughout the four-year continuous improvement process within the School Improvement Framework. 
School Review supports schools and the wider system to foster improvement in an ongoing and continuous way, as 
well as ensuring schools continue to meet external legislative and regulatory requirements. School Review has two 
main dimensions – Improvement and Compliance. The Review team will be at Holy Eucharist School in early Term 4. 
MELBOURNE ARCHDIOCESE CATHOLIC SCHOOLS – SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT SURVEYS (MACSSIS) 
Throughout each year, we pause to listen to our students, 
families and staff to gauge how our learning community is 
travelling. This feedback is invaluable to our progress as 
effective school communities and is backed by evidence-
based research and best practices.  
A significant and formal way in which we engage and gather 
data is through MACSSIS, the Melbourne Archdiocese 
Catholic Schools – School Improvement Surveys. One of the 
main goals of the MACSSIS survey is to identify the strengths 
and areas for improvement within our school. We believe it is 
important that you have a voice in order to contribute to 
shaping the ongoing improvement of Holy Eucharist School.  
The survey will be accessible online, from Monday 29th August 
and will need to be completed by Friday 16th September 2022. 
The survey will be available in English and in various other 
languages and dialects.  All participation is invited, welcomed and 100% voluntary. The surveys are not a test; they are an inclusive 
way to inform the work we are already doing to improve our school. Everyone has the right to refuse to participate, or withdraw 
from the survey at any point before, during, or after completion of the survey. Please notify the school if your child (Years 4-6) 
does not wish to participate. If you would like more information, please free to contact Michael or Anne-Marie at the office. 
NATALIE SULEYMAN MP 
On Monday, Natalie Suleyman (MP for St Albans) visited 
Holy Eucharist School. Natalie visited our Year 6s.  She 
introduced herself to the students and staff and spoke about 
what her role entails.  The students were keen to ask 
questions about politics and about her role as MP.  Natalie 
also spoke about Book Week and about her favourite book.  
The students were also given a bookmark to commemorate 
Book Week.    
Natalie has been great support for our school and parish 
community.  Natalie supported my application to secure a 
grant of $2 Million (from the School Capital Grant), which will 
be put towards our new building.  This money, together with 
the school’s contribution (as well as a loan), will be put 
towards our new 2 storey building which will comprise of 8 
classrooms, maker spaces, a teacher planning room, a new 
toilet block a PE storage room and a learning deck.   
I would like to thank Natalie Suleyman MP for her ongoing 
support and to the Victorian Labour government for granting 
our application.  
PARKING  
There are still a number of parents/carers who are leaving their cars parked unattended along the church 
driveway.  PLEASE DO NOT LEAVE YOUR CAR PARKED IN THE DRIVEWAY NEXT TO THE 
CHURCH TO PICK UP YOUR CHILD/REN! When this happens, the people behind you become angry 
and frustrated because they are blocked and cannot leave.  
 

The church driveway should work just like a Kiss & Go Zone. This means that: 
• The Kiss and Go Zone is a "No Parking" area. 
• The driver should remain in their vehicles at all times. 
• When you leave home you need to ensure that your child is in their seats with their bags 

with them. 
• Your child must use the footpath side of the door when getting in and out of the car.  
• The driver must never double park. 
• If the Kiss & Go Zone is full or you wish to get out of the car, please park in an area away from the Kiss & Go Zone. 
• When crossing the driveway, please use the Zebra Crossing. We need to set good examples for our children. 
• Do not park in the Staff Car Park to Drop Off or Pick Up Children. 

 

Please make sure that you obey the parking restrictions around the school, as there have been many complaints from 
parents/carers who have received parking fines. Please note that Brimbank Council are issuing these fines to people not obeying 
the law and not the school. Therefore, the school cannot cancel or pay for these fines.  
 

Please ensure that you adhere to the following road rules:  
• Do not leave your car unattended in the church driveway  
• Do not block or park in neighbouring driveways  
• Do not double park. Even if it is for a few seconds.  
• Only those persons with DISABLED stickers are permitted to park in the disabled parking bays at the front of the school.  
• Do not park on people’s nature strips. 

 
M Bonnici – Principal 
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IS YOUR CHILD UNWELL? IF YES…PLEASE KEEP THEM AT HOME!  

 

Staff members and students must stay at home if they are unwell or if they have COVID-19.  
 

Please remember, that your child should not come to school if they have a sore throat, a temperature, if they feel fatigued 
(tiredness), if they have a loss of taste or smell, tummy pains or shortness of breath. If the students show any of these symptoms 
whilst at school, they will be sent home immediately. The constant message is for all of us to be responsible in the actions we take. 
By keeping yourself safe, you are keeping your families, your colleagues and your friends safe. 
COVID-19 UPDATES 
COVID-19 safety measures may have changed; however, it is important that we maintain our 
COVIDSafe protocols so that our school is a safe environment for learning and teaching. 
By following these simple steps during winter, we can reduce the transmission of any communicable 
disease and ensure our school is a safe and productive learning environment for all. 

Face Masks:  
The Victorian Department of Health strongly recommends that face masks are worn in indoor settings. As a 
result, we are asking all students aged 8 and over and all staff in all schools across Victoria to wear masks 
when in class (except where removing a mask is necessary for clear communication) from now to the end of winter. 
Masks are not required to be worn outdoors, but can be worn when physical distancing is not possible. This expectation should not 
constrain student participation in the full range of school activities, including music, sport and performances. 
Rapid Antigen Tests (RATs):  
The Victorian Government is providing up to three further deliveries of Rapid Antigen Tests (RATs) in Term 3 and again in Term 4 
to schools. These will be available for collection from the school office for those who are symptomatic or who are household 
contacts. 
Transport of children to school by positive cases:  
Parents/carers who are COVID-19 positive can now leave self-isolation to transport children to or from school via private vehicle. 
However, the parent/carer must travel directly to and from the school only. They must remain in the vehicle at all times, unless it 
is reasonably necessary to leave the vehicle to walk the child to and from the entrance of the school safely. They must wear a 
face mask at all times. 
 

Expanded eligibility for fourth COVID-19 vaccine dose:  
The Australian Technical Advisory Group on Immunisation (ATAGI) has updated its 
recommendations around fourth doses of COVID-19 vaccination. From Monday 11 July 2022, 
people over 30 years will be eligible for a fourth dose. ATAGI recommends that people aged 50 to 
64 years should have their fourth dose, while those aged 30 to 49 years may choose to have a 
fourth dose. For further information see the ATAGI website 
SCHOOL/MACS POLICIES - UPDATED 
We are continually updating our Holy 
Eucharist /MACS policies on the school 
website.   
There are features on our website to assist 
with navigating. Some of the new features 
include: 
v Translations in 18 different languages 
v An ‘Enrol’ tab which now has the 

updated Holy Eucharist School/MACS 
enrolment forms for 2023 

v A drop-down menu to assist in locating 
all the updated policies mandated by 
MACS   

 

 
 
 

SCHOOL UNIFORM 
 

Holy Eucharist School has a Uniform Policy. It is an expectation that all students are wearing the correct school uniform at all 
times. If students are not wearing the correct uniform they are required to have a written letter from their parents explaining 
why they are out of uniform. Please find an explanation of the school uniform listed below. Alternatively, you can visit our school 
website to view our school uniform policy https://www.psw.com.au/schools/holy-eucharist-school-st-
albans.html?_=1660168686498&product_list_limit=36&product_list_order=price  

Please note: If students are not wearing the correct school uniform, a note will be sent home informing the parent/guardian.  
This note will need to be signed by the parent/guardian. If you are experiencing financial difficulties, please contact the school 
office. 

Girls - Summer:  
Maroon Check Dress 
White socks / Black shoes – no runners 
Woolen jumper with school logo – not the PE tracksuit top 
School Hat – In Term 1 and Term 4 

Boys - Summer:     
Grey Shorts 
Gold polo shirt with school logo 
Grey socks / Black shoes - no runners 
Woolen jumper with school logo - not the PE tracksuit top 
School Hat – In Term 1 and Term 4 

Girls- Winter   
Maroon check pinafore or Maroon slacks 
Yellow skivvy or yellow polo shirt with logo 
White socks / Black shoes - no runners 
Woolen jumper with school logo - not the PE tracksuit top 
 

Boys Winter    
Long grey pants 
Yellow skivvy or yellow polo shirt with logo 
Grey socks / Black shoes - no runners  
Woolen jumper with school logo - not the PE tracksuit top 
 

Girls – Sport  (Only on Sport Days)    
Maroon shorts or Maroon skirt/skort 
Maroon tracksuit with school logo on top 
Gold polo shirt with school logo 
White socks and runners  
 

Boys  - Sport   
Maroon shorts 
Maroon tracksuit with school logo on top 
Gold polo shirt with school logo 
White socks and runners  

Mr Michael Bonnici 
Principal 
principal@hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au 
 

Select language  New HE/MACS Policies  New Enrolment Forms New drop-down menu to locate policies 



 

 
   
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION – LITURGICAL CALENDAR 
 

Our Father, who art in heaven, 
hallowed be thy name; 
thy kingdom come, 
thy will be done, 
on earth as it is in heaven. 
Give us this day our daily bread, 
and forgive us our trespasses, 
as we forgive those who trespass 
against us; 
and lead us not into temptation, 
but deliver us from evil. Amen. 
 
Pieter van Lint - St Joseph carrying 
the Child Jesus on the left arm 

 

21st Week in Ordinary Time 
28 Aug    Social Justice Sunday 
28 Aug    Saint Augustine 
29 Aug    The Passion of Saint John  
                the Baptist 
 

September:   
The Season of Creation 
1 Sep       World Day of Prayer for     
                the Care of Creation 
3 Sep       Saint Gregory the Great 
 

 

22nd Week in Ordinary Time 
4 Sept       Father’s Day 
5–11 Sep NAPCAN National Child      

Protection Week 
8 Sept       The Nativity of the Blessed    
                  Virgin Mary 
9 Sep         Saint Peter Claver 
 

Mrs Vanessa Shaw 
Religious Education Leader 
Vanessa.Shaw@hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au  

 

 
            

 LEARNING DIVERSITY/WELLBEING 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

National Child Protection Week will continue to embrace the overarching message that ‘Every child, in every community, needs a 
fair go’. This year the messages will focus about shining a light on children growing up safe and supported. Children and young 
people thrive when they grow up safe, connected and supported in their family, community, and culture. They have the right to grow up 
in environments that support them according to their needs, now and into the future.  During National Child Protection Week our 
school community will be looking at what works to keep children safe and supported and about how we create a supportive 
environment for every child. Some areas that help us to think about the many things that every child and young person needs in order 
to grow up safe and well. They include: 

• feeling loved and safe 
• having a positive sense of identity and culture 
• having material basics 
• being healthy 
• learning 
• participating. 

 
 
 

 

 

                          
      More information can be found: https://www.napcan.org.au/ & https://danielmorcombe.com.au/ 
    Mrs Julie Semcesen 
    Learning Diversity/Wellbeing Leader 
   Julie.Semcesen@hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au  

 



 

 
 
 

LITERACY NEWS- BOOK WEEK 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Book Fair 
The Scholastic Book Fair was a huge success thanks to your support. The takings totalled over $4500! This is fantastic as it means that 
Holy Eucharist will receive almost $1000 to spend on books for our school Library. THANK YOU for valuing reading.  
 

Book Week 
The students have had great fun reading the Children’s Book Council of Australia (CBCA) Shortlisted books with their teacher over the 
last couple of weeks. There has been some amazing learning and as a result excellent work produced to showcase this.  
 

Earlier this year I purchased four copies of each book so there are plenty of books to go around. You as parents, guardians and caregivers 
will also get the opportunity to enjoy these beautiful books as the books will be available for the students to borrow very soon.  
 

And now, for the official winners in each category, I can proudly announce: 
 

 
THE PICTURE 
BOOK OF THE 

YEAR: 
 

 
THE BOOK OF 

THE YEAR: 
YOUNGER 
READERS 

 
THE BOOK OF 

THE YEAR: 
EARLY 

CHILDHOOD 
 

 
THE EVE 

POWNALL 
AWARD 

 
CBCA AWARD 

FOR NEW 
ILLUSTRATOR 

 

Iceberg 
 

Author:  
Claire Saxby 

 
Illustrator:  

Jess Racklyeft 

 

A Glasshouse       
of Stars 

 
Author:  

Shirley Marr 
 

 

Jetty Jumping 
 
 

Author:  
Andrea Rowe 

 

Still Alive 
 

 
Author: 

Safdar Ahmed 

 

The Boy Who 
Tried to Shrink 

His Name 
 

Author:  
Sandhya 

Parappukkaran 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    

 

Stay tuned for more news about Book Week on Class Dojo and in the next Newsletter. I will have more photos of our Dress Up Day, 
winners of competitions, including the results of a poll to select the winning book from the view of our students at Holy Eucharist School. 
 

Mrs Bernadette Parnis 
Literacy Leader 
bernadette.parnis@hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au  
 

 
 



 

 
 

 

ENROLMENTS 2023 
 

 

Enrolments are now open for 2023. 
 

Children commencing Prep next year must be 5 years of age 
by 30th April 2023. We have already started interviewing our 

new applicants and places are filling quickly. 
 

It is really important that our current families also register their 
child/children at the office if they wish to enrol them for Grade 

Prep in 2023. 
 

Tours of the school are now taking place (after school) from 
3:30pm every Tuesday.  Please contact the office to make a 

booking. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 

ACKNOWLEDGEMENT 
At Holy Eucharist School, we are honoured to acknowledge the Traditional Custodians of the land, the Wurundjeri People 

of the Kulin Nation, the first and enduring caretakers of the land in which we work and live.  
We pay our respects to the Traditional Elders, both past, present and emerging, who have walked this country for countless generations. 

We value the diversity of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander cultural heritages and recognise the impacts of colonisation and pledge our 
ongoing commitment to reconciliation. 

SAFETY OF CHILDREN AND ALL VULNERABLE PEOPLE: 
We hold the care, safety and wellbeing of children and all vulnerable people as a central and fundamental responsibility for our community.  
The Holy Eucharist Commitment to Child Safety and Reporting Process are on display in the Administration foyer of the School and School 

Policies are available on the website at www.hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au 
 
 
 
 
 

 


